
INT. CHURCH MEETING ROOM - DAY

BRAUN
I gotta tell ya -- I don’t really get why 
we have to meet... you know -- here.

PASTOR
You think it’s a bad idea?

BRAUN
I don’t know that’s it’s... a good idea.

PASTOR
What about the rest of you? Hmm?

PATRICK
Huh? Oh, sorry. I, uh... what was the 
question?

PASTOR
Are you having a hard time concentrating -
- it’s Patrick, right?

PATRICK
Yeah. Umm... I don’t know.

PASTOR
Have you had any physical issues since? 
Any mental repercussions?

PATRICK
Mental...?

PASTOR
Memory. Alertness. Concentration. Any 
headaches?

PATRICK
No, I don’t... umm, maybe ask someone 
else.

PASTOR
Okay. We’ll come back to you. Curt, 
you’ve been very quiet.

CURT
Yeah. Kind of my... what do they call it -
- modus operandi?

BRAUN
Listen, I’m not saying that we can’t meet 
here. It’s just I don’t know how it helps 
--
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PASTOR
Okay, Braun. I appreciate you being 
flexible but right now I’d like for Curt 
to tell us a little something more about 
himself.

CURT
Okay. What do you want to know?

PASTOR
Well, why don’t we go back to Braun’s 
comment about meeting here. How do you 
feel about it?

CURT
I don’t know. It’s fine. It’s convenient. 
I mean -- sorry -- does that sound, what -
- crass or something? I just meant --

PASTOR
You live near here, then?

CURT
Work. About a mile from here. So I pass 
it on, umm... on, umm...

PASTOR
On your way home?

CURT
Yeah. Well, I guess technically both to 
and from work.

PASTOR
But you’ve never had any problems on your 
way to work, I’m guessing.

CURT
Problems?

PASTOR
Accidents?

CURT
No. No accidents.

PATRICK
Sorry, how long is this supposed to go? 

PASTOR
Do you have some place you need to go to, 
Patrick?
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PATRICK
I don’t really have to go, but...

PASTOR
But you want to go.

PATRICK
I don’t know. I kinda feel like I should.

PASTOR
This session is purely voluntary, 
Patrick. You’re free to go at any time.

PATRICK
(rising)

Okay. Uh, sorry guys. I just... umm...

BRAUN
Man if you’re gonna go, then just go!

PATRICK
Okay. Yeah. Sorry.

Patrick exits. The Pastor looks at Braun and Curt.

PASTOR
And then there were two. Anyone else? Go 
now while the getting’s good? Braun? You 
seem to --

BRAUN
It’s fine. It’s just -- so what are we 
supposed to talk about?

PASTOR
What do you want to talk about?

CURT
I’m not supposed to talk about the 
accident.

BRAUN
What?

CURT
My... my therapist prefers I deal with 
that issue during my sessions with him.

BRAUN
(sotto)

I bet he does.
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PASTOR
Is there something you’d like to say, 
Braun?

BRAUN
Not sure I can.

PASTOR
Why don’t we take a step back.

BRAUN
What do you mean?

PASTOR
Curt, are you able to talk about 
circumstances that aren’t part of the 
accident itself.

CURT
I... I guess so. 

BRAUN
Could’a just brought your shrink with 
you. Might have saved time.

CURT
Unbelievable.

BRAUN
Seriously, dude. Why the fuck are you 
even here?

CURT
My therapist thought it would be a nice 
gesture. That it might actually help you 
out.

BRAUN
Wow. Jesus, you’re the last person I need 
any favors from.

PASTOR
Okay. Gentlemen, why don’t we take it 
down a notch.

CURT
It’s fine. One nice thing I’ve found 
about not being a loudmouth is that I 
don’t get goaded into arguments by guys 
with something to prove.
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BRAUN
Oh, I don’t have anything to prove. Other 
than maybe who’s fault it was that ended 
up getting --

CURT
Fault? Sorry -- I think the 
insurance companies were 
pretty clear that --

BRAUN (CONT'D)
Yeah, yeah. You’re just 
lucky --

PATRICK (O.S.)
Hey.

Everyone’s head turns. Patrick stands in the doorway.

PATRICK (CONT’D)
Uhh... is it okay for me to, umm..

PASTOR
Have a seat, Patrick.

Patrick moves to the group and sits.

PATRICK
Thanks.

BRAUN
What? Not so important after all?

PATRICK
(defensive quiet laugh)

Hmph. Yeah. Umm...

PASTOR
We’re glad to have you back.

PATRICK
Thanks.

BRAUN
(sarcastic)

Yeah. 

PASTOR
You know anger is one of the easiest 
problems to spot, Braun. 

BRAUN
What? You’re saying I have a problem? 
Why? Just because I didn’t think it made 
sense --

PASTOR
I’m saying that you have a lot of anger.
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CURT
Why do I feel like there’s a quote 
coming?

They all turn to Curt.

CURT (CONT’D)
You know... a Bible quote. I mean, you’ve 
probably got a lot of them you can 
just... pull out... right?

PASTOR
(laughs lightly)

I have a few.

PATRICK
What would you use here? It would be 
about anger, right?

CURT
Wait... uhh... “In your anger do not 
sin.” Right?

PASTOR
I’m impressed, Curt. Have you studied the 
scripture?

CURT
No, just -- I’ve got a good memory. 
Preachers bring out that one a lot. Kind 
of a “Sunday school’s greatest hits -- 
only $19.95 - order now!”

PATRICK
Was that it?

PASTOR
I’m sorry, Patrick -- was that what?

PATRICK
Was that the line you were gonna say?

PASTOR
Well, it’s a good line, I’ll give you 
that. But I’m kind of partial to “get rid 
of all bitterness, rage and anger.”

PATRICK
(exhales, impressed)

Hmph. Wow. How do you guys do that?

PASTOR
Do what?
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PATRICK
Memorize so much stuff. I mean, I know 
I’m not the best Catholic, but I’ve at 
least, you know, flipped through the  
Bible a few times over the years and... 
well, to be honest, most of the time I 
can’t even follow what’s happening, 
nevermind trying to memorize any of it.

PASTOR
Well it definitely takes more effort than 
“flipping through it a few times.”

PATRICK
(light laugh)

Humh. Yeah.

BRAUN
It’s not the whole thing.

PATRICK
What?

BRAUN
Your quote. You didn’t use the whole 
thing. It’s “get rid of all bitterness, 
rage and anger, brawling and slander, 
along with every form of malice.” 

PATRICK
Damn. Is he right?

PASTOR
He is. Very impressive, Braun.

BRAUN
You mean, ‘for a Jew?’

PASTOR
No, Braun. I mean: very impressive.

BRAUN
Yeah, well... ex-girlfriend dragged me to 
a lot of services. (dark quiet laugh to 
himself) Hmpf. Probably thought she could 
convert me. (TO CURT) Apparently you 
Protestants don’t get the whole Jewish 
thing.

PASTOR
What is the ‘whole Jewish thing’ Braun?
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PATRICK
They think they’re the chosen people. 
Pfff. Whatever.

CURT
(sotto)

Oh, boy.

BRAUN
(scoffs)

Don’t give me that.

PATRICK
What? It’s your deal. Right?

BRAUN
Not all of us think that way.

PATRICK
What? How are we supposed to know? What -- 
is it the... little frisbee hat? That the 
give away?

BRAUN
Blow me.

PATRICK
Fuck off!

CURT
(sotto)

And we’re off...

PASTOR
Okay, let’s just take it down --

BRAUN
(to Patrick)

Seriously? “Little frisbee hat?” Come on, 
man. Why do you think that shit even 
bothers me?

PATRICK
If the yarmulke fits...

BRAUN
So you do know what it’s called.

PATRICK
Well I’m not stupid.

CURT
Wow. This is more fun than watching my 
wife fight with her mother.
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PASTOR
Okay, I think we --

BRAUN
(to Patrick)

Wait -- so you’re not stupid? Sorry, is 
that what your mommy told you when the 
other kids made fun of you?

PATRICK
Wow. No wonder everyone hates --

PASTOR
(LOUD)

ENOUGH!!

Silence.

PASTOR (CONT’D)
Now. Gentlemen we need to come to an 
agreement. 

PATRICK
Sorry, Father. I mean -- uh, Reverand? Is 
that right? I know I shouldn’t --

BRAUN
It’s my bad. So, it’s “Reverand?” 

PASTOR
(takes a breath)

Okay. So. First. The congregation calls 
me ‘Pastor.” That work for you?

The three nod their heads.

PASTOR (CONT’D)
Second. I’m not afraid of a curse word. 
Apparently none of you are, either. 
Third. There’s bound to be a lot of 
emotion associated with what we’re 
dealing with. So what I think we need to 
do is simply agree on some ground rules. 
I’m willing to let you boys have your 
say. Profanity. Religious intolerance. 
Racism. All gloves off. But if I do -- I 
expect one -- I demand one thing from 
each of you. You’ve got to be willing to 
go there. To go to that dark place inside 
of you that all of that shit comes from. 
To face up to those fears that make men 
lash out at one another when the person 
they’re most angry at... is themselves. 
So... is it a deal?
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